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Fall 2011 

¶ November 2-6 ς Baseball Canada Annual Convention and Umpire Committee Meetings  - 
Winnipeg, MB 

¶ November 5 ς Premier Baseball League Annual General Meeting ς Langley, BC 

¶ November 19 ς BC Minor Baseball Annual General Meeting ς Burnaby, BC 

¶ February 4-5 ς BCBUA Instructor clinic ς invite only - Surrey, BC 

¶ February 25 ς BCBUA Level 3 advanced clinic ς Surrey, BC 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  

BCBUA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING NOTICE 

The BCBUA Annual General meeting will 
take place on Sunday November 20, 
2011 at 1:00 p.m. at :  

Coast Canadian Inn 
339 St Paul Street 
Kamloops, BC 

Elections will take place for the follow-
ing Board of Directors Positions: 

President:  John Berry (incumbent) 

Vice President: (Vacant upon resigna-
tion of Steve Boutang effective at the 
end of the AGM) ς 1 year term. 

Treasurer: (Incumbent) Fabian Poulin 

Area 1: Vancouver Island South Incum-
bent) Eric Rasmussen 

Area 2: Vancouver Island North  (Vacant 
ς Ed Berkenstock has resigned) 1 year 
term 

Area 3:  Lower Mainland East 
(Incumbent) Rhonda Pauls 

Area 5: Lower Mainland South 
(Incumbent) Bobby Olsowiec 

Area 7: Okanagan South (Incumbent) 
Darcy Rysz 

Area 9: Northern BC  (Incumbent) Lance 
Brommeland  

In addition to the Elections of Officers, 
come out to listen to Board members 
talk about all the great things that hap-
pened this year, outline plans for next 
year and meet some of your fellow um-
pires off the field.   

There will be a social event on the Sat-
urday November 19th at the hotel.  
Check the website for updates on start 
time. 

The Annual Awards will also be pre-
sented.  Come out and recognize our 
ŀǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ¢ƻǇ ¦ƳǇƛǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ /ƻƴπ
tributors. 

We are excited to be headed to Kam-
loops to hold our meeting for the first 
time ever.  Our last visit to the Interior 
was Kelowna many years ago, and we 
look forward to meeting as many of the 
Interior members as we can. 

Steve Boutang 
has been ap-
pointed as the 
Provincial Su-
pervisor of Um-

pires by Baseball BC.  Bou-
ǘŀƴƎΩǎ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ 
3 year term ending Sep-
tember 30, 2014.  The 39 

year old native of Cran-
brook has been a BCBUA 
member since 1985.  Bou-
tang ran for the position 
unopposed and takes the 
helm following a year long 
stint as co-supervisor with 
Troy Carmont. 

Carmont has been ap-

pointed by Boutang as the 
Assistant Supervisor.  

Boutang is the 3rd Supervi-
sor in the long history of 
the BCBUA following How-
ard Chapman (1974-2007) 
and Richard Christie (2008-
2010). 

BOUTANG BECOMES 3RD PROVINCIAL SUPERVISOR 
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  tw9{L59b¢Ω{ w9thw¢  by John Berry 

LΩƳ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘƛǎ 
chance to report to BCBUA 
members as we complete an-
other successful year in base-
ball, and in BCBUA activity.  A 
highlight as we end the year is 
the recent appointment of 
Steve Boutang, as our provin-

cial supervisor for a three year term.  Steve was ap-
pointed following a new selection process, proposed 
by BCBUA and agreed by Baseball BC.  (This reflects 
the fact that the provincial supervisor is effectively a 
joint appointment by the two organizations.)  Steve 
was the sole applicant from our national umpire 
group, a reflection of the wide support and respect 
that he has earned.  Our board recommended his ap-
pointment, and the Baseball BC board recently ap-
proved it.  Congratulations, Steve!  

I also want to express my great thanks to Steve and 
to Troy Carmont, who have acted as co-supervisors 
for well over a year.  Previously assistant supervisors, 
they ably filled the supervisor role together when 
Richard Christie stepped down.  Troy and Steve have 
shown how effective a real team approach can be.  
While few might recommend that sort of dual struc-
ture as ideal, even fewer could argue with the re-
sults!  They seamlessly worked together to get a ton 
of things accomplished, and they did so in a way that 
let either one of them communicate effectively with 
the rest of us.  So it is also very positive to report that 
the collaboration will continue.  Steve has asked, and 
Troy has agreed, to continue to work closely with 
Steve, now in the role of Assistant Supervisor. 
 Congratulations, Troy!  

wƛƎƘǘ ŀŦǘŜǊ {ǘŜǾŜΩǎ ŎƻƴŦƛǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ ǎǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊΣ ȅƻǳǊ 
BCBUA board of directors met to go over plans for 
umpire development, especially for the spring.  Steve 
led a discussion around his proposals for the new 
year, many developed with our Education Commit-
tee, whose chairmanship now shifts to Brian Car-
gnelli.  The board agreed to the approach proposed, 
and you will hear more about plans for an instructors 
clinic, advanced clinics, a nationals clinic, and our 
continually improving level 1 and 2 clinics.   

The board also approved Kamloops as our AGM site.  

As a provincial association, it is appropriate to have 
ƻǳǊ !Da ƛƴ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ōŜŜƴ 
to the interior in a number of years.  I look forward to 
seeing as many of our interior members as possible, 
and of course members from anywhere in the prov-
ince who can make it to Kamloops.  

²ŜΩǾŜ ŎƻƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜΦ  
²ŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎΣ ǘƻƻΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ŀƭƭ ōŜŜƴ 
ƳŀƴŀƎŜŀōƭŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƳŀŘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ŀǊπ
eas.  Our membership remained strong, in some ar-
eas more than others, to be sure.  A number of board 
members had unexpected work or personal chal-
lenges, yet we still managed to get most essentials 
covered, often because people stepped up!  I espe-
cially want to recognize Jerry Tregaskis and Rhonda 
Pauls in that regard, even as I risk neglecting others 
who also stepped up.  Jerry, now our Assistant Area 
Rep in Area 5, stepped in to chair the provincials com-
mittee at a really key juncture, and made sure that 
our client leagues received great umpiring, and our 
members had the opportunities for development and 
showcasing our craft, that come with provincial-level 
tournaments.  Rhonda, our Area Rep in Area 3, was 
tremendously active in organizing and supervising 
provincial and related tournaments whenever we 
needed someone to step in, sometimes with short 
notice and always cheerfully! 

Our young umpires continue to develop and provide 
a wonderful contribution to youth baseball.  With the 
support of leagues, associations and especially um-
pires in chief, we continue to see good progress and 
opportunity.  And I know that Steve and Troy, as our 
new/continuing supervisor team, are very keen to 
promote the development of our young umpire 
cadre.   

Finally, we were proud to send an impressive contin-
gent of BC umpires to a variety of national tourna-
ments, where the acquitted themselves and the 
BCBUA very well.  And a special congratulation to Rob 
Allan who, by the time you read this, will have com-
pleted an international assignment at the Pan-
American games.  Rob, congratulations on this pres-
tigious international assignment! 
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 Iƻǿ L ŜƴŘŜŘ ǳǇ ǿƘŜǊŜ L ŀƳ ǘƻŘŀȅΧΦ By Steve Boutang Provincial Supervisor  

In May of 1984 I was an 11 year 
old boy attending my younger 
ōǊƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ aƻǎǉǳƛǘƻ ό[ƛǘǘƭŜ 
League) division baseball game at 
the Rutland Elementary School 
ŦƛŜƭŘǎ ƛƴ YŜƭƻǿƴŀΦ  L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ 
choice to be there.  Mom was the 
scorekeeper and Team Mom, and 
Dad was an assistant coach.  In 
those days it was the responsibil-
ity of the home team to supply 2 
parents to umpire.  My Dad often 
took on the task and would don a 
mask and a big old balloon chest 
protector and get behind the 

plate. One night Dad was the only 
father in attendance and so he 
told me to go and umpire the 
bases.  I readily agreed, because I 
loved everything about baseball 
and everything about my Dad. 
And with that, my career was 
born without even realizing it. 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿŀǎ ƴƻ Ǉŀȅ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 
ƳŀǘǘŜǊΦ  Lǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƭƻƴƎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ L 
was umpiring home plate. 

The following spring, Dad encour-
aged me to go to the BCBUA um-
pire clinic and as an incentive he 

would go along as well.  After all, 
if we became carded we could 
umpire Bronco division (Bantam/
Babe Ruth) games for money. 

We made big bucks back then.  $4 
for the plate, and $3 for the 
bases, plus a small pop from the 
concession.  I remember getting 
paid cash from the concession. 
Those neat pink $2 bills (when we 
had bills of that denomination) 
plus the green $1 bill. It was 
hardly worth strapping on the 

(Continued on page 7 Boutang) 

 ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ by Fabian Poulin 

This year has been a good year for the BCBUA from a financial point of view as we did not lose any money this year 
during these tough economic times. This means the board spent your money wisely.  

BCBUA LEVEL 3 REPORT 2011 by Bill MacMillan  

When last we saw the intrepid 
Level 3 Coordinator he was revel-
ing in the concessions wrung 
from the cabal of Big Thinkers yet 
now we find him in the dark re-
cesses of a wayside tavern staring 
moodily into a tankard of a re-
freshing beverage.  What could 
have transpired to cause this?  
The current financial crisis in the 
world markets?  The demise of 
the Etch-a-Sketch?  Thirst?  I sup-
pose the only way to find out 
would be to ask him, so I shall! 

ά9ȄŎǳǎŜ ƳŜ ǎƛǊΣ L ŀƳ ǘƘŜ ŘƛƭƛƎŜƴǘ 
investigative reporter for the Hey 
Blue! Eager Beaver.  I wonder if I 
ƳƛƎƘǘ ǘŀƭƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƳƻƳŜƴǘΚέ 

άIŜƭƭƻ aǊΦ .ŜŀǾŜǊΣ L ǎǳǇǇƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ hYΦέ 

άL ƴƻǘƛŎŜŘ ȅƻǳ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ 
staring moodily into a tankard of 
a refreshing beverage and I 
ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ 
might be the cause of such a 
ǘƘƛƴƎέ 

ά²ŜƭƭΣ aǊΦ .ŜŀǾŜǊΣ ƭŜǘ ƳŜ ǎŀȅ ǘƘƛǎ 
about that.  I am confustulated!  
Last year we had 82 Level 3 ex-
ams submitted (our highest ever) 
and this year (to date) only 46 
exams have been received.  Now 
our attendance at the Super 
Clinic and the Advanced Clinic on 
the Island was 62 umpires total 
and yet only 46 exams have ap-

peared.  Of those 46 only 29 were 
actually from the Advanced Clinic 
attendees.  That is the confustu-
lating part.  Why would you 
spend the extra money, commit 
to the extra time and travel for 
the Clinic and then not bother to 
ǎǳōƳƛǘ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŀƳΚ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿΣ 
ŎƻƭƻǳǊ ƳŜ ōŀŦŦƭŜŘΗέ 

ά¢Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ Ŏƻƴǳƴπ
drum Mr. Level 3 Coordinator and 
L ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ L ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ŀƴǎǿŜǊΦ  
I mentioned that you were star-
ing moodily into your tankard of 
refreshing beverage, that would 
presuppose that there was also 
something good going on be-
tween your ears else you would 

(Continued on page 6 ñLevel 3ò) 
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 HASS RETURNS TO ACTIVE DUTY 

Veteran BCBUA umpire Don Hass worked his first 
game since 2007 during the quarter finals of the 
Grand Forks International.  Don was named Crew 
Chief for the game involving Lewis and Clark State 
Truckers and the San Diego Stars.  Hass worked 3rd 
base on a crew with Kris Hartley (2nd), Mark Bodwell 

(1st) and Steve Boutang (Home). The game marked 
the 20th tournament appearance for Hass who made 
his debut in 1983.  It was a thrill for us all to work 
with you again Don. We welcome you back and look 
forward to your continued recovery.  We hope to 
see you on the field again next season.  

   NATIONAL AND INTERNATIONAL UMPIRE ASSIGNMENTS 

The BCBUA is proud of all our National umpires who attended National Championships as representa-
tives of BC. This year we had 12 National umpires working at Baseball Canada Championships and by all 
accounts each were great ambassadors for the BCBUA.  

1. Kris Hartley ς Senior 

2. Nick Moore ς Junior 

3. Troy Carmont ς Canada Cup 

4. Chris Connelly ς Midget 

5. Jerry Tregaskis ς Bantam 

6. George Smith ς Peewee 

7. Les Maerov ς Peewee 

8. Bill Keegan ς Peewee 

9. Brad Woof ς Peewee 

10. Siobhan Savard ς {ǊΦ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 

11. Rhonda Pauls ς {ǊΦ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 

12. Brian Cargnelli ς Assistant Supervisor Peewee 

 

BC Umpires Selected for International Championships 

 

¶ YŜƭƭȅ IǳƴǘŜǊ ƻŦ YŜƭƻǿƴŀ ./ ǿŀǎ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǳƳǇƛǊŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ /ǳǇ ƛƴ /ŀǊƻƭƛƴŀ ƻǾŜǊ 
the August long weekend.  
IǳƴǘŜǊΣ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ²ƻǊƭŘ /ǳǇ ƛƴ ±ŜƴŜȊǳŜƭŀ ƛƴ нлмлΣ ƛǎ ŀ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ hƭȅƳǇƛŎ ǳƳǇƛǊŜ ƛƴ 
ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǎƻŦǘōŀƭƭΦ 

 

¶ Kamloops native and Maple Ridge resident Rob Allan has been selected to umpire at the Pan Am 
DŀƳŜǎ ƛƴ aŜȄƛŎƻ ƛƴ hŎǘƻōŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ !ƭƭŀƴΩǎ оrd International tournament.  He worked the 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ²ƻǊƭŘ /ǳǇ ƛƴ нллпΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊƭŘ WǳƴƛƻǊ /ƘŀƳǇƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ 9ŘƳƻƴǘƻƴ ƛƴ нллуΦ 5ƻ ǳǎ ǇǊƻǳŘ 



Jerry Tregaskis of Delta BC recorded his 13th National assignment as an umpire in 
August with his appearance at the Bantam Nationals in Vaughan Ontario.  For Tre-
gaskis, the event marked his 15th championship overall having served as an assis-
tant supervisor on 2 other occasions.  The 13 Nationals umpire assignments are 
the most amongst active umpires in BC.  Tregaskis also completed the National 
cycle, as Bantam had been the only age group he had never worked.  His National 
career began in 1988 at the Select Championships in Brandon.  He has been a 
Baseball Canada member since 1986.  Congratulations Jerry! 

 

For reference:  Career National Assignments (Active BC Umpires) 

 

Jerry Tregaskis  13 (+2 supervising) Fabian Poulin  9  

Richard Christie 11 (+ 3 supervising) 

Brian Cargnelli  12 (+1 supervising) 

Mark Bodwell  10 

Don Hass  9 (+ 1 supervising) 
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I would first like to thank all of 
members that I have been in 
contact with over the course of 
the season for all of the time 
they spent answering questions 
while I looked into discipline 
complaints. I would also like to 
congratulate all the umpires 
that work Bantam level baseball 
in the province. Over half of the 
complaints filed this year, came 
from this division. After looking 
at these complaints, it was clear 
to me that we have a bunch of 
very hard working umpires in 
this division. It also became 
clear, that a number of coaches 
are looking to blame the um-
ǇƛǊŜǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ 

call they want. As umpires, we 
can always make improvements 
to the way we do things and 
how we handle difficult situa-
tions by attending clinics and 
getting evaluated. The board is 
always looking at ways to im-
prove instruction at clinics and 
make it as relevant as possible 
to help you out on the field. 

I was disappointed though, that 
there were a couple of com-
plaints filed by members against 
fellow members. These com-
plaints are very tough to deal 
with. You may not like the calls 
your fellow umpires make, but 
the field is no place to talk to 

your partner about them. On 
the field, you and your partner 
are supposed to be working as a 
ǘŜŀƳ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ ǎŜŜƴ ŀǊπ
guing with, or worse, yelling at 
your partner. If your partner 
does something on the field that 
ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜΣ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǘŀƭƪ 
to them about it after the game 
away from the field. This way, 
you are away from everyone 
and no one will see you if you 
and your partner get into a 
ƘŜŀǘŜŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ 
work things out, then maybe 
you should make sure that you 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀƎŀƛƴ ōȅ 
talking to your assigner.  

DISCIPLINE COMMITTEE by Fabian Poulin  
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 WORLD BASEBALL CHALLENGE A SUCCESS! 

Despite wet weather the 3rd 
World Baseball Challenge was 
held in Prince George in mid July.  
Cuba were the victors as they de-
feated Taipei in the final. 

±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀΩǎ Lŀƴ [ŀƳǇƭǳƎƘ ŀƴŘ aŀǇƭŜ 
wƛŘƎŜΩǎ wƻō !ƭƭŀƴ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǎ /ǊŜǿ 
Chiefs for the event which also 

featured clubs from Japan, the 
Bahamas, China, and of course 
Canada.  BCBUA was pleased to 
have struck a deal with the hosts 
to provide umpire and supervisory 
services for the event. BC umpires 
part of the crew were: Matt 
Lowndes, Will Hunter, Kris Hart-

ley, and Don Violette.  Richard 
Christie was injured earlier this 
summer and was relegated to 
spot duty on the bases. 

Rob Allan worked home plate for 
the final with Lowndes, Hunter, 
and Hartley rounding out the 
crew. 

 BASEBALL CANADA UMPIRE OF THE WEEK  

19 year old Jordan King Nyberg of southern Vancouver Island was selected as the Baseball 
Canada umpire of the week for August 14-20 week.  His story was featured on the Baseball 
Canada website.  Visit it at www.baseball.ca 

be staring morosely.  Would you 
care to enlighten my readers as to 
ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜΚέ 

ά²Ŝƭƭ ŀǎ ƛǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎΣ aǊΦ .ŜŀǾŜǊΣ 
not all is darkness and despair in 
the Level 3 World.  The number of 
evaluations has more than quad-
rupled from 2010.  That is 9 

evaluations in 2010 and this year 
we have had 39 submitted to date 
with (hopefully) a few more out 
there floating around in the ether.  
.ǳǘ ǿŀƛǘΧΦǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ 
good.  Traditionally we have had 
only 2 or 3 (last year 5) evaluators 
active but in 2011 we saw 14 
evaluators out there helping out 
the junior umpires in the province.  
.ǳǘ ǿŀƛǘΧΦǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜΗ  hƴŜ 

evaluator (Bill Keegan) went to a 
Tadpole double header and per-
formed some educational evalua-
tions for a couple of our youngest 
members.  This is what giving back 
to the grass roots is all about.  
hǳǘǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ǿƻǊƪ .ƛƭƭΗέ 

άIƻǿ ŜȄŎƛǘƛƴƎ aǊΦ [о/Σ aŀȅ L Ŏŀƭƭ 
ȅƻǳ aǊΦ [о/Κέ 

(Level 3 continued from page 3) 

(Continued on page 7) 

 ²L¢I {!5b9{{ΧΦΦ 

In July, long time BCBUA member Chet Masse lost his partner Sue after a short bout with illness.  We send 
our condolences to Chet during this difficult time.  

The BCBUA and all its members offer condolences to BCBUA President John Berry and Secretary George 
Smith.  

WƻƘƴΩǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊ ¢ƻƳ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ǇŜŀŎŜŦǳƭƭȅ ƛƴ Ƙƛǎ ǎƭŜŜǇ ƛƴ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŀƎŜ ƻŦ млмΦ 

DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ ŘŀŘ WŀŎƪ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ƛƴ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭ ƛƴ ²ƘƛǘŜ wƻŎƪ ŀǘ ŀƎŜ урΦ 

We all offer our heartfelt thoughts and prayers to both of their families during this difficult time. 

http://www.baseball.ca/
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gear and sweating in the blistering 
sun for an extra dollar, but I loved 
it.  I loved umpiring with my Dad 
in particular. We did a lot of 
games together in those first few 
years. 

Coaches noticed early on that I 
was pretty good for my age.  I got 
to work older levels of baseball 
very quickly.  In July 1988, when I 
was 15 years old, the telephone 
rang one morning and an older 
fellow was on the phone asking 
for me.  He represented the local 
{ǊΦ aŜƴΩǎ ŎƭǳōΣ ǘƘŜ YŜƭƻǿƴŀ wƻȅπ
als.  They were playing a game 
against the Kamloops Sandpipers 
that night and an umpire had 
called in sick.  They needed a re-
placement and nobody seemed to 
be available on short notice. 

L ƘŀŘ ƴƻ ƛŘŜŀ ǿƘŀǘ {ǊΦ aŜƴΩǎ ōŀǎŜπ
ball was about, but it sounded 
pretty good.  So I accepted the 
offer. 

aȅ ƳƻƳ ŘǊƻǾŜ ƳŜ ǘƻ 9ƭƪΩǎ {ǘŀπ
dium in downtown Kelowna since 

L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŘǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ ƭƛŎŜƴŎŜ ȅŜǘΦ  
I worked 3rd base with Bill Her-
manson (one of my minor base-
ball coaches) and Norm Robinson 
who worked home plate.  It was a 
9 inning game under the lights.  
To this day I can tell you most eve-
rything about that game.  Darryl 
Paquette (Mets Minor leaguer) 
threw for Kelowna and Bob 
Bridges, a burly lefthander, 
pitched for Kamloops.  I still re-
member most of the Kelowna 
lineup, and a few of the Kamloops 
ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎΦ  L ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ 
ŀƴȅ ǘƻǳƎƘ ŎŀƭƭǎΣ ōǳǘ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ 
the game to end.  In the dressing 
room, after the game, a man 
came in to pay us.  When he 
spoke I recognized his voice from 
the telephone. He said I had done 
well and invited me to do more 
games. I received a cheque for 
$20 for my time.  It was like win-
ning the lottery.  By the following 
season I was working home plate 
in the Okanagan Major Baseball 
League -although not very well I 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪΦ  .ǳǘ ŦƻǊ ƳŜΣ L ǿƛƭƭ 
never forget that chance phone 

call which turned into a real step-
ping stone to developing my ca-
reer. 

Today, a little shy of 1800 games 
into my career, I reflect back to 
where it started and looking for-
ward to where it will be tomor-
row.  

When I joined the BCBUA in 1985 
I had few aspirations to do any-
thing other than make a few 
bucks, learn a little bit about the 
rules, and have a good time with 
my Dad.  I certainly never imag-
ined in a million years that one 
day I would become the Provincial 
¦ƳǇƛǊŜ {ǳǇŜǊǾƛǎƻǊΧ 

It is truly amazing to me that a 
little boy from a small minor base-
ball association could accomplish 
ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǘƘƛƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
beautiful things about baseball 
and this association. 

All you young umpires out there 
should never forget that.  Anyone 
can accomplish anything they 
want to.  I did.  And I guarantee 
that, one day, one of you will have 
my job to prove it! 

(Boutang é continued from page 3) 

άhƴƭȅ ƛŦ L Ŏŀƴ Ŏŀƭƭ ȅƻǳ 9ŀƎŜǊΣ 9ŀƎŜǊΦ  
¸ǳƪ ¸ǳƪέ 

ά{ƻ aǊΦ [о/Σ ²Ƙŀǘ ŎŀǳǎŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ 
ŘǊŀƳŀǘƛŎ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƛƴ ŜǾŀƭǳŀǘƛƻƴǎΚέ 

ά¸ƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ 9ŀƎŜǊΣ L ŀǘǘǊƛōǳǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ 
increase to the innovative 
changes and dedication of 2 of 
our Big Thinkers Mr. Troy Car-
mont and Mr. Steve Boutang (Co 
Provincial Supervisors).  By insist-
ing that our National Umpires and 

National Hopefuls contribute to 
the development of our younger 
umpires in a tangible way 
(evaluations or clinics) if they wish 
to benefit from the program in 
the form of travel at our expense, 
these 2 fellows have changed the 
culture of our upper echelon.  In 
the past, a lot of our senior um-
pires felt that it was their right to 
skim the cream and now they 
must earn it if they want to lick it!  
ΧΦaȅ ƎƻƻŘƴŜǎǎΣ ǿŀǎ L ǊŀƴǘƛƴƎΚέ 

άWǳǎǘ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōƛǘΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ 
your time and the insight into the 
inner workings of a sometimes 
ŘŜŜǇƭȅ ǘǊƻǳōƭŜŘ ƳƛƴŘΧΦΦL ǘƘƛƴƪέ 

So there you have it straight from 
ǘƘŜ ƘƻǊǎŜΩǎΧΦƳƻǳǘƘΚ  Lǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ 
that the L3 World is looking up 
but there are still a few bumps in 
the road.  I urge you to get to an 
Advanced Clinic, get evaluated 
and submit your exam.   

Thank you, Eager Beaver  

(Level 3 continued from page 6) 



 NOTICE OF MOTION: 

The following item (s) will be moved at the Annual General Meeting: 

NOTICE OF MOTION TO AMEND THE BYLAWS OF THE BCBUA: 

That the nominations for election of Table Officers (President, Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary) be 
completed by September 1 prior to the Annual General Meeting.  Therefore no nominations from the 
floor at the AGM for these positions be accepted unless: 

A position is vacant and there have been no nominations for such vacant position.  Ie ς 
The incumbent declares that he/she is not interested in running for the position and no 
other nominations have been received by the deadline.  This declaration of the incumbent 
must also be made by September 1. 

The Process for nominating someone for Election to Office is as follows: 

¶ A Returning Officer is Appointed by the President by August 1 and this person will re-
ceive all nominations. 

¶ The Incumbent need only to indicate in writing that they intend to stand for election. 

¶ Any nominated person must be eligible to run for office as outlined in the Bylaws. 

¶ Members in good standing with the Association may declare themselves standing for 
election without other support 

¶ Electronic or handwritten notice is considered to be sufficient. 

If there are no nominations by writing and the Incumbent has declined to run again, the process of nomi-
nation will revert to the current process whereby nominations from the floor on election day will be ac-
cepted. 

Moved by,  

Steve Boutang: Provincial Supervisor, BCBUA Vice President 

Seconded by, 

Bill Macmillan: Area Director Kootenays 
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OLDEST BALLPLAYER DIES 

9Ƴƛƭƛƻ άaƛƭƭƛǘƻέ bŀǾŀǊǊƻΣ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ 
the oldest living professional ball player, 
died on April 30, 2011 in Puerto Rico at 
age 105.  He was the first Puerto Rican to 
play in the Negro Leagues and played for 
the New York based Cuban Stars.  He 
hit .337 in 1929. 
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BCBUA AREA REPORT: KOOTENAYS 2011 by Bill MacMillan 

Welcome to the Kootenays 2011 Area Representative Report. 

2011 was a good year for the Kootenays in many respects.  We had 5 Clinics in The Kootenays this year. 
Castlegar had a Level 2 clinic, Trail hosted both a Level 1 and a Level 2 clinic while Cranbrook was the loca-
tion for a Level 1-2 and an Advanced Level 2 clinic.  The turnout at all of these clinics was outstanding and 
(I believe) everyone, including the instructors, learned a lot. 

Trail hosted the North Idaho American Legion District Tournament which included Cranbrook, Lewiston, 
{ŀƴŘǇƻƛƴǘΣ /ƻŜǳǊ ŘΩ!ƭŜƴŜΣ tƻǎǘ Cŀƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜΣ ¢ǊŀƛƭΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ǘƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ ǿŀǎ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ Ƴŀƛƴƭȅ ōȅ [ƻŎŀƭ 
umpires.  It went very smoothly and everybody had a good time. 

The other major tournament in the Kootenays was also in Trail.  It was the Senior AA Western Canada 
Championship that included teams from Alberta, Saskatchewan, Manitoba, British Columbia and the Host 
team Trail.  Trail won this tournament in a very exciting final game by a score of 4-3 over Manitoba.  We 
used 4 local umpires (well one of them used to be local, Kelly Lawrence) and 2 traveling umpires.  The 
crew was Bill MacMillan (Working Supervisor), Dave Brewer, Jason Nazaroff, Kelly Lawrence, Steve Bou-
tang and Kelly Hunter.  Thanks to everyone and well done. 

Some great news for next year.  Trail Minor Baseball has been awarded the 2012 Little League Provincials 
and we hope to have an entirely local crew of umpires for this.  On a different level we have discovered 
that Cranbrook has been awarded a franchise in the WMBL (Semi Pro Summer League) for 2013.  Great 
News!! 

Thanks to everyone in the Kootenays and see you next year. 

BCBUA AREA REPORT:  NORTHERN BC  by Lance Brommeland 

Greetings again from the north. The game continues to be played in both Quesnel and Prince George. 

Congratulations to Jim Sagert, Assistant Area Rep for Area 9 in the amazing local growth in the Quesnel 
area. 

On the World Baseball Challenge front..... The tournament was a great success, happening July 9 ς 17 at 
Prince George Citizen Field. Cuban prevailed over Japan, China, Bahamas, Chinese Taipei & Canada. Many 
thanks to Rob Allan & Ian Lampugh for there exceptional leadership as the Crew Chiefs for the event.  

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ aŜƴΩǎ ǇǊƻǾƛƴŎƛŀƭǎ ϧ ƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭǎ ŀǘ tǊƛƴŎŜ DŜƻǊƎŜ /ƛǘƛȊŜƴ CƛŜƭŘ 
in August of 2012. 



DID YOU KNOW?  

There are 22 Canadians who finished in the Big Leagues at the conclusion of the 2011 season.  How many 
can you name?   

John Axford, Jason Bay, Erik Bedard, Jesse Crain, Ryan Dempster, Jeff Francis, Taylor Green, Rich Harden, 
Blake Hawksworth, George Kottaras, Chris Leroux, Trystan Magnusson, Russell Martin, Justin Morneau, 
Mike Nickeas, Pete Orr, Michael Saunders, Mark Teahan, Rene Tosoni, Joey Votto, and or course Adam 
Loewen and Brett Lawrie. 
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STUMP THE UMP FALL 2011 by Steve Boutang 

IŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƻƴŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǊǳƭŜ ōƻƻƪ ŀǇǇŜŀǊǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊŀŘƛŎǘ ƛǘǎŜƭŦΦ 

Situation:  Runners at 1st and 2nd, nobody out.  Infield Fly situation. Pop fly ball near the first baseline and 
the first baseman is setting up for an easy catch. 

άLƴŦƛŜƭŘ Cƭȅ ς LŦ CŀƛǊέ ƛǎ ŘŜŎƭŀǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǳƳǇƛǊŜǎΦ 

R1 had taken a large leadoff with the 1st baseman playing close for the potential bunt. 

As the first baseman settles under the ball, R1 retreats back to 1st base but bumps the first baseman as he 
scampers back.  Offensive Interference is called by the first base umpire.  The 1st baseman makes the 
catch in Fair Territory with R1 standing on 1st base. 

Question:  Place the runners. How many outs occur on this play? 

Consider: Infield Fly has been declared, but Interference took place and was called before the 1st baseman 
caught the ball.  

C¦b C!/¢{Χ 

Matt Stairs, originally from New Bruns-
wick, set the Major League standard with 
23 Pinch Hit Homeruns during his career.  
Stairs retired after 19 Big League seasons 
on August 3 after being released by the 
Washington Nationals. 

 DAVIS PROMOTED  

Baseball Canada Supervisor of Umpires Corrie Davis has been appointed to the IBAF International Umpire 
Commission.  The appointment takes place immediately.  Davis was named as an Assistant Supervisor for 
the recent World Cup of Baseball in Panama. 



KIDSPORT CONTINUES FUNDRAISING DRIVE 
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The BCBUA, and particularly the National Umpires Program in BC, continues its fundraising efforts to-
wards the KIDSPORT charity. 

As part of our commitment to ensuring that everyone has the option of playing baseball, umpires are 
asked to make a small donation towards this worthwhile cause.  A suggested donation of a single game 
fee is a good starting point, but you are of course free to decide for yourself.  All donations are gladly 
accepted.  Our team goal is $2000.  Visit the BCBUA Team page on the Kidsport site to make your dona-
tion today!    

https://bos.etapestry.com/fundraiser/KidSportCanada/Baseball/team.do?
participationRef=3037.0.231819280 

NEW REGIME AT GRAND FORKS 

New Provincial Supervisor Steve Boutang led a new crew of umpires into the Prestigious Grand Forks 
International tournament this past Labour Day.  Boutang, in his 10th GFI event, became the supervisor 
when organizers hired the BCBUA to allocate the event.  The crew featured a mix of seasoned veterans 
and newcomers. 

The following umpires represented the BCBUA at this event: 

¶ Steve Boutang ς Supervisor 
¶ Mark Bodwell 
¶ Don Violette 
¶ Kris Hartley 
¶ Bill MacMillan 
¶ Brad Woof 
¶ Dan Rogers 

https://bos.etapestry.com/fundraiser/KidSportCanada/Baseball/team.do?participationRef=3037.0.231819280
https://bos.etapestry.com/fundraiser/KidSportCanada/Baseball/team.do?participationRef=3037.0.231819280
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2011 PROVINCIAL AND WESTERN CHAMPIONSHIP ASSIGNMENTS 

Pee Wee CABA 
Jun 30-Jul 3 Ridge Meadows 
Supervisors: Rhonda Pauls & 

Jerry Tregaskis 
¶ Rick Antoniak 
¶ George Smith 
¶ Brad Woof 
¶ Bill Keegan 
¶ Mike Green 
¶ Gary Webber 
¶ Trevor Sharpe 
¶ MacKenzie Patterson 
¶ Brian Schooley 

 

Junior Mens 
Jul 15 - 17 Kamloops 
Supervisor: John Berry 

¶ Chris Connelly 
¶ Brad Woof 
¶ Siobhan Doherty 

 

Junior Premiere 
July 29-31 Nanaimo 
Supervisor: Jerry Tregaskis 

¶ Nick Moore 
¶ Rick Antoniak 
¶ Scott Eckhardt 
¶ Dan Rogers 
¶ Al Tulloch 
¶ Kyle Yee 
¶ Rick Antoniak 

 

Senior Mens 
Kelowna July 29 - Aug 1 
Supervisor:  Steve Boutang 

¶ Mark Bodwell 
¶ Rob Allan 
¶ Don Violette 
¶ Matt Lowndes 
¶ Kris hartley 
¶ Jason Nazaroff 
¶ Darcy Rysz 
¶ Kelly Hunter 

Premier Baseball League 
July 29-31 Vancouver 
Supervisor:  Troy Carmont 

¶ Leo Gauthier 
¶ Eddie Lang 
¶ Greg Teasdale 
¶ Brian Wainwright 

 

Midget AAA  
July 29-Aug 1 Kamloops 
Supervisor:  Brian Cargnelli 

¶ Josh Kennelly 
¶ Brad Woof 
¶ Gord McFarlane 
¶ Andre Jean 
¶ Mark Wright 
¶ Terry Shaw 
¶ Richard Connelly 

 

Midget AA 
July 28-Aug 1  Mission 
Supervisor:  George Smith 

¶ Pat Cascio 
¶ Gary Webber 
¶ Mike Green 
¶ Trevor Sharpe 
¶ Dave Bailey 
¶ Steven Bailey 
¶ Howard Chapman 
¶ Dave Lasser 

 

BCMBA Junior   
Aug 6 & 7  Queens Park 
Supervisor:  Mark Bodwell 

¶ Rick Antoniak 
¶ Bill Boudreau 
¶ Phil Bourgeois 
¶ Corey Klein 
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Bantam AAA  
Aug 4 - 8 Victoria 
Supervisor:  Chet Masse 

¶ Jerry Tregaskis 

¶ Ted Williams 
¶ Tom Ovanin 
¶ Kyle Yee 
¶ Scott Eckhardt 
¶ Ron Hinkleman 

 

Western Canada Summer Games 
Aug 5-9 Kamloops 
Supervisor:  Rhonda Pauls 

¶ Jeremy Pauls 
¶ Chris Connelly 
¶ Brad Woof 
¶ Josh Kennelly 
¶ Mark Wright 
¶ Patrick Tse 

 

Pee Wee AAA  
Aug 18-22 Coq-Moody 
Supervisor:  Don Hass 

¶ Les Maerov 
¶ Brad Woof 
¶ George Smith 
¶ Bill Keegan 
¶ Sean Weatherill 

¶ Gary Webber 
¶ Mike Green 
¶ Trevor Sharpe 
¶ Mitch Peterson 

 

Western Canadian Championship 
Midget AAA  
Aug 18-22 Victoria 
Supervisor:  Chet Masse 

¶ Al Tulloch 
¶ Jared Roberts 
¶ Bill Roberts 
¶ Scott Eckardt 
¶ Kyle Yee 

{ŜƴƛƻǊ aŜƴΩǎ ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ       
Aug 26-28      Trail 
Supervisor:  Bill MacMillan 

¶ Jason Nazaroff 

¶ David Brewer 
¶ Kelly Lawrence 
¶ Steve Boutang 
¶ Kelly Hunter 

 

Grand Forks International Baseball           
Aug 26-28  Grand Forks 
Supervisor:  Steve Boutang 

¶ Kris Hartley 
¶ Don Violette 
¶ Mark Bodwell 
¶ Dan Rogers 
¶ Bill MacMillan 
¶ Darcy Rysz 

2011 PROVINCIAL AND WESTERN CHAMPIONSHIP ASSIGNMENTS CONT. 
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tŀǊƪ ƛƴ !ǊƭƛƴƎǘƻƴ ό¢ŜȄŀǎύ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǳƳǇƛǊŜΩǎ 
room to get the best post game meal  

Bottom of the 9th ς 

Who was your hero growing up? 

Hockey ς Jacques Plante 

Baseball ς Pete Rose  

[ŜǘΩǎ Ǝƻ 9ȄǘǊŀ LƴƴƛƴƎǎ ǿƛǘƘ aŀƧƻǊ [ŜŀƎǳŜ ¦Ƴπ
ǇƛǊŜ Lŀƴ [ŀƳǇƭǳƎƘΧΦ 

Top of the 10th ς 

National League or American League rules? 

NL.........I love the double switch 

Bottom of the 11th ς 

Barry Bonds.  Good guy or Bad guy? 

Not sure!  He never spoke to the umpires.  I 
stood beside him in Leftfield in San Fran, said 
άƘŜƭƭƻέ ǘƻ ƘƛƳ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ƴŜǾŜǊ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜŘΦ  L ƘŀŘ 
the Giants a lot and he never reacted to any 
ball/strike calls I made either. 

Bottom of the 12th 

What umpire did you enjoy working with the 
most? 

Mark Hirschbeck (now retired)..........working 
on his crew was fun, from the minute you 
woke up until the minute you went to 
bed..........it was like a minor league crew in 

that guys hung out together 

In the minors (California League),  I worked a 
2 man with now MLBer Bill Miller ς best year 
in baseball, on and off the field  

Top of the 13th 

 How many ejections did you have in the Ma-
jors? 

3 ς managers Davey Lopes (Milwaukee) and 
Buddy Bell (Colorado), and pitcher Steve Klein 
(Montreal) 

(Will this game ever end???) 

Bottom of the 14th 

Who was the best catcher to work behind? 

Best for seeing pitches:  Sal Fasano, but some-
times he could be moody.......Best All Round:  
Chris Widger 

Bottom of the 15th 

Would you do anything differently in your 
baseball life? 

¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ǳƳǇƛǊŜ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴΥ  ά/ƻƴǘǊƻƭ ǘƘŜ 
ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭΦέ   {ƻ ǿƘƛƭŜ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ 
to be currently be a full-time MLB umpire, 
that was not in my control.  I would have liked 
to umpire winter ball in Venezuela and Puerto 
Rico, and I would have liked to umpire profes-
sionally in Japan. 

(Ian  continued from page 16) 
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